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The Faculty Research and Publications Board (FRPB) is a representative faculty board that 
functions to encourage faculty research, publications, scholarly activities, and artistic 
productions, and to fulfill the duties assigned to it by the Board of Trustees of the University of 
Northern Colorado as set forth in the Board Policy Manual. FRPB voting membership consists 
of one faculty representative from each college; three additional faculty representatives elected 
at large; one faculty representative from the University libraries; one faculty representative 
selected by the Faculty Senate, and one graduate student representative selected by the 
President of the Graduate Student Association (GSA). Five non-voting advisory members are 
also named to the committee, including the Graduate School Dean or designee, Director of IMT 
or designee, Representative of Academic Affairs, Academic Dean appointed by CAO, and the 
OSP Director or designee.  
 
The committee is charged with reviewing applications for internal funding administered 
through the Office of Sponsored Programs. Representatives are also tasked with assisting 
colleagues in their various colleges, schools or departments in proposal development or 
revisions. In addition, this committee solicits nominations, reviews dossiers and votes for the 
A.M. & Jo Winchester Distinguished Scholar Award which is presented to the recipient at a 
banquet held each spring. 

 
FRPB was chaired this year by Dr. Lory Clukey of the School of Nursing. Vice-Chair was Nancy 
Matchett of HSS. Voting members of the committee were: Rick Adams (At-large); John Clinebell 
(MCB); Lory Clukey (NHS, Chair); Mark Fetkewicz (PVA); Michael Kimball (Senate 
Appointment); Trent Lalonde (EBS); Jennifer Leffler (Libraries); Nancy Matchett (at-large, Vice 
Chair); Robert Weis (HSS); Ryan Middagh (Graduate Student Rep); Michelle Athanasiou (at-
large). Non-voting Advisory members were: Teresa McDevitt (Acting Assistant Vice President 
for Research); Donald Gudmundson (Representative Dean); Jeannette VanGalder (Chief 
Information Officer); Michele Schwietz (Director of the Office of Sponsored Programs). The 
program funds are administered by Sherry May (OSP). 
  
The FRPB committee on behalf of faculty would like to thank Provost Dr. Robbyn Wacker and 
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After consultation between the committee and library faculty
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